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Dear delegates,

On behalf of SIMUN 2023, we are delighted to welcome you to the United Nations Security
Council. We are Julia Gutiérrez, Sofia Balmori and Pilar de la Rosa, and we are honored to
be part of such an important project, working hand in hand with you.

We are hopeful that this experience will be useful for you to develop your abilities,
such as problem solving and leadership, besides creating ties with like-minded people. We
know what being a delegate feels like; we have been in your place several times and now
it is our turn to guide and accompany you throughout this fascinating experience, helping
you with whatever you may need along the way. We are working really hard for you to
get the best out of this model and with your help the debate will be a successful contribution.

That said, lets acknowledge that the world everyday faces several problems,
conflicts and differences that affect us, either directly or indirectly. Therefore, you should
know that there is always something we can do to help. We must look at reality from
different angles, take in other perspectives and get involved in several matters for the world
to be a better place. Mahatma Gandhi, Indian lawyer, politician, and social activist, once
said, “be the change you want to see in the world”, so let us help you work towards that in
the context of SIMUN 2023.

Empathy is key to change, but to accomplish these goals it is also necessary to put in
hard work. You will have to investigate, debate, maybe even go against your own way of
thinking, but these will grant you abilities that in the future might be useful for you to create
a better world to live in. We hope SIMUN serves you as a tool to overcome setbacks and

provide you with skills to face social problems in an assertive way. iWelcome!

Sincerely,

The Academic Chair of the United Nations Security Council
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